HIV PREVENTION PLANNING COUNCIL (HPPC)

Points of Integration between Prevention and Care
Action Minutes from Meeting:

5/5/08
3:00-5:00 PM
Members Present:  Jabari Allah, Randy Allgaier, Michelle Bakken, Noah Briones, Gayle Burns, Ed Byrom, David Diaz, Catherine Newell, Susan Philip, Joe Ramirez-Forcier, Gwen Smith, Ellen Sweetin, Laura Thomas
Staff:  Joseph Cecere (HHS), Aimee Crisostomo (Harder+Co.), Vincent Fuqua (HPS), John Melichar (HPS), Michael Paquette (HPS)
Absent:  Esther Lucero, Ken Pearce
Public:  None

1. Welcome, Introductions, Announcements and Changes
· Meeting began at 3:05 p.m.
2. Public Comment

· There was no public comment.
3. Approval of minutes from 4/7/08 meeting
· The 4/7/08 meeting minutes were approved.
4. Committee Business 
· Report from HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)
· Steering Committee Report
· At the April meeting, the Steering Committee started planning for the upcoming joint Council meeting.  This planning will be completed with the Care Council co-chairs on May 8th.

· Tracey clarified that Grant will begin attending Steering meetings starting in May, and on July 1st will become the Council’s DPH co-chair. 

· Harder+Company proposed a chapter-by-chapter timeline for completing the HIV Prevention Plan.  The big picture is that complete drafts of chapters will be finished by June 2009, with a final draft of the Plan ready by December 2009.  Steering discussed the points at which community feedback should be gathered.

· SCOPE OF WORK (added agenda item) – Harder+Company has drafted language for each committee’s 2008 scope of work (see handout).  We need to look it over decide if we want to make any changes before sending to Steering for approval.

· HPPC March meeting
· The HPPC participated in a Diversity Training
· Report from HIV Health Services Planning Council ( HSPC)
· Both Laura Thomas and Susan Philip spoke of the 3 million dollar cut in general funds to HIV Health Services.  They mentioned that general fund monies have been moved around.  Also, complimentary Care dollars (public funds) will be eliminated.  Because of this, there will be a Bielenson hearing on May 6.
· Overall, there will be a 22.14% cut (general fund money) and this is effective July 1, 2008.

· Report back from State Community Planning Group (CPG)
· The state CPG is a joint council for prevention and care.  The last meeting was cancelled due to low attendance.  John Melichar mentioned that the next meeting will be on June 25-26 and held in Burlingame (the location of the meetings rotate).
· Report back from linkage to care working group
· Joseph mentioned that Harder and Co. will be doing the bulk of the work around Linkage to Care.  The first meeting will be in late May or early June and invitations will be going out very soon.
· Process Evaluation 
· 9 surveys were returned!!  Thanks to everyone who participated and completed surveys after last month’s meeting! 
· Overall, participants thought that the meeting went well – that we had a good discussion and that there was full participation of committee members. 
· One participant used the words “Challenging, Foggy, Clarify” to describe his/her experience of the meeting ( Encourage committee members to specify areas that need more clarification in comments section.  This will be helpful in planning and improving future meetings. 
· There was no public comment on this agenda item.
5. Update on Epi Chapter
· Harder+Company will write the Epi. Chapter starting in 2009, using data from 2008.  
· The committee will provide guidance to Harder+Company on the structure and approach of the next Epidemiology chapter.   

· For example, this committee early this year talked about the purpose and value of having an integrated Epi. Chapter – so, committee just needs to decide officially, whether or not Harder+Co. should follow the format for a joint chapter. 

· Also the committee provided a lot of feedback on the current chapter and ways to improve it.  We just need to revisit this further and see if there is anything else the committee would like to add.

· The co-chairs thought that it would make sense to table this topic for later this year and the group agreed.
· There was no public comment on this agenda item.
6.  Prevention with Positives (PWP) Best Practices
· The committee’s scope of work for this year was based on completing the Epidemiological Chapter.  In light of the shift in focus, as well as the extended timeline for completing the HIV Prevention Plan,  the Epi Chapter have been tabled for now.  
· As mentioned, we will be primarily working on PWP approaches.  
· Aimee presented a DRAFT scope of work – the Committee members voted on and approved the following Scope of Work for 2008:
· Convene a community workgroup monthly for developing best practices for Prevention with Positives in San Francisco, ensuring that community members, providers, and other stakeholders participate in the process.
· Provide guidance to Harder and Company on the structure and approach of the next Epidemiology chapter.
· Aimee also presented a DRAFT workplan – refer to document on next page
DRAFT
Prevention with Positives Best Practices  

Workplan 

I.  Community Workgroup

· The 2008 Joint HPPC/HSPC Points of Integration (POI) committee will serve as the community workgroup.

· The POI committee will be asked to vote to approve a scope of work specifying that it will serve as the PWP community workgroup.  

· The workgroup will develop the PWP Best Practices document and ensure that community members, providers, and other stakeholders participate in the process.  

II. Meeting Logistics - Proposing a “Split Meeting” 

· Meetings will be held the first Mondays of each month from 3-5pm with the first half hour dedicated to POI committee business.  

· From 3:30pm – 5pm, committee business will be suspended, including voting rules (i.e., Voting will be suspended for the POI committee while serving as the PWP workgroup).  At this point, the committee will serve as the PWP community workgroup.  Other community members, providers, and stakeholders will fully participate in the workgroup at this point. 

III. Outreach Strategies

· The POI committee, HIV Prevention Section, and HIV Health Services will provide input on who should be invited to participate in the community workgroup.  In addition, at the first workgroup meeting in June, workgroup participants will have an opportunity to identify other community members, providers, and stakeholders. 
· Other mechanisms for ensuring broad participation that the workgroup can consider include:  provider interviews, a community meeting, and posting a draft of the document on the SFDPH website.  
IV. Facilitation 

· Harder+Company Community Research was contracted by HIV Health Services to facilitate the workgroup meetings.  Starting with the June meeting, Michelle Magee and Aimee Crisostomo from Harder+Company will facilitate the community workgroup part of the meeting.  
· Harder+Company will also participate in pre-planning meetings with the committee co-chairs and HPS/HHS staff.  
V.  Timeline 

· At this point, it is anticipated that it will take at least 4-5 workgroup meetings to develop the PWP Best Practices document (approximately June through September/October).  
· A list of names of people to be a part of this workgroup was generated and Aimee will follow up with invitations.
· There was no public comment on this agenda item.
7.  SF HIV Health Working Group

· According to Randy, although this group presented their recommendations at the last Care Council meeting they were unable to vote on it because it wasn’t listed as an action item.  They will vote on it at the next meeting.
· There was no public comment on this agenda item.
8.  Next Steps, Evaluation and Closing
· The meeting adjourned at approximately 4:40pm.  Members were reminded to fill out their process evaluations. 
· Eleven evaluations were completed and turned in by members.

· Our next committee meeting is on Monday, June 2 from 3:00-5:00pm 
· At this meeting, the first half hour will be dedicated to joint committee business.  Starting at 3:30pm, the work of the PWP workgroup will begin.  
The minutes were prepared by Michael Paquette and Vincent Fuqua and

reviewed by Susan Philip and Ed Byrom.
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